The Secretariat

Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee

Dear Sir/Dear Madam,

born to an Australian mother and an Austrian father in Vienna, Austria I am Australian-Austrian. While some people might claim that this is one of the world's most confusing dual citizenship to hold, I share the joy and trouble of all other people who have "two passports". Although the world around us is getting smaller daily - so we are told - there are certain principles stuck in people's (as well as government's) conceptions, which make dual-nationals unusual or "out of the norm". It is still an oddity to "belong" to two countries, to "feel" for two nations, to be "servant to two masters".

Australia has recently introduced a modification of the Citizenship Act, which allows dual-citizenship. I welcome this very much and want to urge you to make further moves in this direction. There is indeed a lot that those with two passports can contribute to both the world and Australia: dual-nationals are not born into a concept of affiliation with one country. When they start to explore the world, they do so with a distinctly different concept of borders and a different sense of belonging. Growing up in two societies creates a mindset, which seems to me more open, more flexible, more aware. Sure, there is lots of effort involved in trying to keep abreast of the events in both places but it is possible, thanks to the world wide web at an increasingly sophisticated level. 

There is much to gain from dual-nationals and there is also some to give for them: voting. What are the motives behind the restrictions for voting? What are the obstacles that keep you from including those expats who are "in touch" but obviously don't live in Australia in the electoral list? They have something to say. They want to contribute. Their vote is just as informed and their views are a valuable contribution, as they bring in the richness of having looked beyond the shores of Australia. At the end of the day it is my bit of work to follow Australian politics to make an informed decision at the election booth. 

I am grateful for your interest in what has been dubbed the Australian Diaspora and thank you for your efforts.

Sincerely

Marianne Schulze

South Bend, 26 February 2004 
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